
.Spanish; in addition, the backlog of the Commission's documentation is to be
printed, initially in English.

Continental Shelf and Fisheries
At its eighth session in 1953, the General Assembly had before it the

International Law Commissions draft articles on the continental sheif and
draft articles on fisheries'. It decided flot to deal with any aspect of the régime
of the high seas or the régime of territorial waters until ail related problemns
had been studied by the International Law Commission and reports on them
submitted 2.

At the ninth session of the General Assembly in 1954, the United States
supported by a number of other member states, proposed that the General
Assembly should take up the draft articles on the continental sheif at its tenth
session. Canada was prepared to support such a proposal. It was argued in
support of this proposaI that there already exists basic disagreement concern-
ing the continental shelf doctrine, and also that many states are developing
their own separate practice regarding it. Other members, in particular Iceland,
Ecuador, Peru and Chile, argued that adoption of articles on the continental
sheif would prejudice other aspects of the régime of the higli seas and the ré-
gime of the territorial sea. A compromise resolution was adopted by the Gen-
eral Assembly by a vote of 3 2 ini favour (including Canada), 0 against, with 9
abstentions. This compromise requested the International Law Commission
to complete its study of the high seas, territorial waters and related subjects
in time for its report to be considered at the eleventh session of the General
Assembly in 1956.

The United States also suggested that the question of the regulation of
fishenies presents a number of special problems of an economic and technical
character which are probably capable of solution only with the assistance of
fisheries experts whose views should be secured before the (ieneral Assembly
discusses the International Law Commission's draft articles on fisheries. The
United States proposed therefore that an international technical conference be
called to study and make recommendations on the problem of the interna-
tional conservation and regulation of fisheries. It was the Canadian view that
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